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I'm ready for Los Angeles to Skip the Stuff. Please require takeout
and delivery “extras” — like single-use utensils, straws,

condiments, napkins, and more — to be provided only upon
request for takeout, delivery, and third-party delivery apps
operating in Los Angeles. If you need them, you can get them. If
you don't, no need to waste. Switching to an “upon request”
model reduces unnecessary waste, pollution, litter and saves
restaurants money. Nationwide, billions of food accessories are
thrown away each year, many of which aren’t even used

once. We’re ready to change that. Draft the legislation requiring
that all foodware accessories are available ONLY upon request.
This is a simple step toward a BIG problem. Let's clean up our act
and skip the stuff together.



